Tutorial 4.3
Creating a Book Trailer with Windows Live Movie Maker

A book trailer is different than a book talk. A book trailer
mimics a movie trailer by portraying highlights from the plot
using video and/or still images and text. An effective trailer
makes viewers want to read the book. This tutorial shows how to
use Windows Live Movie Maker, a newer version of Windows Movie
Maker.

1. Create a new folder on your desktop or in your documents
folder in which you will save all of the pieces of your project.
Right-click where you want to create the folder. Select “New”
from the menu. Then choose “Folder” (see Figure 1, below).

2. Open Windows Live Movie Maker by going to “Start” and
”Programs.” In some versions of Windows, you’ll find the program
in the Accessories menu.

3. Name your project by choosing “Save Project as” from the menu
(see Figure 2, below).

4. Review the Windows Live Movie Maker tabbed menu: “Home,”

“Animations,” “Visual Effects,” “Project,” and “View” (see Figure
3, below).

5. Begin uploading media to the workspace by either clicking “Add
Videos and Photos” from the “Home” tab or the command in the
workspace (see circled, below); both allow you to choose files
and upload them to the program for your project (see Figure 3,
below).

6. Select media to upload. You may bring one file at a time or
several into Windows Live Movie Maker (see Figure 4, below).

In this tutorial, I have collected video clips, still images, and
the book cover to use in my book trailer for The Fault in Our
Stars by John Green (2012).

7. Click on an image and drag it to reorder it in the movie
project (see Figure 5, below).

8. Mute video clips (optional) if you want to use audio other
than what has been recorded on the video clip. Select the video
clip and go to the “Video Tools” editing menu. Click the volume
bar (circled on the left) and slide the volume left to mute (see
Figure 6, below).

9. Add transitions between images using the “Visual Effects” or
“Animations” menus. Hover over a transition to see it play in the
preview pane. Add the transition to one image in the project or
apply it to all by selecting the “Apply to All” option (see
Figure 7, below).

10. Add more effects to still images by using “Pan and Zoom” in
the “Animation” tab. I applied “Automatic pan and zoom” to the
first image in the project (see Figure 8, below).

11. Add a title before the first clip by selecting the first
clip, navigating to the “Home” tab, and clicking “Title” (see
Figure 9, below).

12. Edit and format the title slide by using the “Video Tools”
and “Text Tools” editing tabs. Notice that the title

automatically appears as your project title. Click in the text
box to change it (see Figure 10, below).

13. Choose how you want the title to appear in the trailer by
clicking on the “Effect” tab in the “Text Tools” and “Format”
menus (see Figure 11, below).

14. Add captions to each clip by selecting the clip and choosing
“Caption” on the “Home” tab (see Figure 12, below). As with the
rest of this tutorial, adding captions is just one of many ways
to create the book trailer in Windows Live Movie Maker. Students
can add text and voice-over recordings or they can use scrolling
captions and a music track. Their ideas will dictate how they
create the trailer.

15. Edit the captions the same way you edited the title, by using
the “Text Tools” editing tab.

16. Choose how your caption will appear on the screen by
selecting one of the effects from the “Text Tools” menu. In this
example, I have selected the “Scroll” effect for the first
caption (see Figure 13, below).

17. Continue adding captions and applying formatting and other
effects to them.

18. Add music to the book trailer by using the “Add Music” option
on the “Home” tab menu (see Figure 14, below).

I send my students to royalty-free music sites to browse and save
music clips ahead of time. If, as is the case at my school, your
students are not allowed to download files on school computers,
have them download clips at home or create a file of free music
clip choices that students can have access to in a shared network
folder. If students want to narrate their trailer and have music
playing in the background, they will need to create that audio
in another audio editing program such as Audacity, save it as an
MP3 file, and import it into their book trailer project.

19. Once finished, save the movie to the computer. From the
“pizza box menu” on the left side of the screen, select “Save
Movie” (see Figure 15, below).

Students can also choose to publish their movies directly to
YouTube or other online site with the “Publish Movie” command.
However, Windows Live Movie Maker requires students to have
accounts for such services and to publish publicly. If my
students save the movie files to the computer, and later to
portable drives, I can upload the files to a shared network
folder or other private school-based site.

